
 

 

 
 

 
 

PRESS RELEASE 

 

Foundation Stone of the “Quaid-e-Azam Muhammad Ali Jinnah Memorial 

Pakistan - Maldives Community Centre” Laid at Mulakatholu Atoll with 

Pakistan’s Assistance. 

 

On Sunday, February14, 2022 a ceremony held at Muli, Mukhatholhu Atoll, 

where H.E. Vice Admiral (R) Ather Mukhtar, High Commissioner of Pakistan 

and President of M. Atoll Council Mohamed Nimal laid foundation stone of the 

‘Quaid-e-Azam Muhammad Ali Jinnah Memorial Pakistan - Maldives 

Community Centre’ at Muli with Pakistan’s Assistance. Mr. Zulqurnain Ahmad, 

Deputy Head of Mission, also accompanied the High Commissioner. The 

ceremony was attended by the Hon’ble Members of Parliament of Mulak 

Constituency Ibrahim Naseer and Dhiggaru Constituency Ikraam Hasssan. 

Pakistani High Commissioner also presented a cheque of MVR 2,621,400/- (Two 

million six hudred- twenty one thousand four hundred) to the President of M. 

Atoll Mohamed Nimal. The funds will be used for the construction of the 

Community Centre.  

 

While speaking at the ceremony, High Commissioner H.E. Vice Admiral (R) 

Ather Mukhtar expressed great pleasure in lying the foundation stone of “Quaid-

e Azam Muhammad Ali Jinnah Memorial Pakistan Maldives Community Centre” 

for the brotherly people of the Maldives. He said it is a gift from the propel of 

Pakistan to the people of Maldives. He said Pakistan and Maldives have been 

enjoying cordial relations since long. “We share much things in common. Our 

relations are based on common faith, historic links, mutual trust and respect.  



 

 

 
 

 

Today, the foundation stone has made another monument of friendship between 

people of Pakistan and Maldives”. He noted that Pakistan has been working with 

government of the Maldives in the areas of education, health, sports, human 

resource, social sectors and capacity building. High Commissioner assured that 

Pakistan High Commission will always be ready to assist the brotherly people of 

Maldives. The High Commissioner also thanked the people of M. Atoll for the 

warm welcome and hospitality. 

 

President of M. Atoll Council, Mohamed Nimal while paying gratitude for the 

generous gift from the people of Pakistan to the people of Maldives, highlighted 

the need for the Community Centre. He underscored that the Community Centre 

would serve as a premises of temporary stay for those who seek medical treatment 

at M. Muli; It would be a place to hold community gatherings; it would help in 

Human Resource and Capacity Building including many others community 

activities. He said the construction of the Quaid-e-Azam Muhammad Ali Jinnah 

Memorial Pakistan - Maldives Community Centre’ will be completed on priority 

and in timely manner, so that it would be available for used by the people of the 

Atoll.   

 

Mr. Zulqurnain Ahmad, Deputy Head of Mission, while congratulating the people 

of M. Atoll on the successful foundation stone lying of the Quaid-e-Azam 

Muhammad Ali Jinnah Memorial Pakistan - Maldives Community Centre’, said 

this project will facilitate the people of the Atoll.  He also expressed confidence 

that Community Center will be completed in timely manner by the Management 

of Atoll Council. He also appreciated the Atoll Council’s Management for the 

efficient arrangements of the ceremony. 

 



 

 

 
 

 

Hon’ble Member of Parliament Ibrahim Naseer while welcoming the Pakistan’s 

High Commissioner and delegation paid gratitude from the people of the M. Atoll 

to the High Commissioner, people and Government of Pakistan for the generous 

assistance in billbug the Community Centre. He underscored that the Centre has 

been a dire need for the Atoll. Hon’ble Member of Parliament Ikraam Hassan also 

spoke at the ceremony. He also appreciated the assistance from Pakistan in the 

area of social sector and said the establishment of the centre will greatly aid to 

the people of the Atoll.  
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